## **TOWN OF TROY**

## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES**

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday, March 20, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Mark Sanville, Gary Taylor

Others Present: Terri Medley, Steve Button, Lee Forbes, Amanda Taylor

## THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

- 1. Meeting opened at 6:34 pm.
- 2. Steve updated the board on the well. We are still waiting for our Source Permit from the state to be able to begin using the new well. Water levels in the old well are currently ok.
- 3. Lee spoke with the board about purchasing a new 2017 truck from Clark's Trucking to replace his 2010. A motion was made by Gary to accept Lease Option #2 with a 5 year lease payment of \$28,071.53. Motion carried. Amanda Taylor from Bonneau Road spoke to the board regarding repaving Bonneau Road. She does not want to see it become a dirt road. It was explained to her the amount of repairs that the road needs before it can be repaved. The board decided to meet this Thursday at 7 am at Bonneau Road to see what needs to be done.
- 4. Board Reorganization –Gary made a motion, seconded by Mark to keep the same positions as last year, as follows:
  - (A) Chairman of the Board of Selectmen Robert Langlands
  - (B) Vice-Chairman of the Board of Selectmen- Gary Taylor
  - (C) Clerk to the Board Terri Medley
  - (D)Town Service Officer Robert Langlands
  - (E) Emergency Management Coordinator Robert Langlands
  - (F) Energy Coordinator Gary Taylor
  - (G)Service Coordinator Mark Sanville
  - (H) E-911 Coordinator Terri Medley
  - (I) NVDA Community Representative Robert Langlands
  - (J) Official Newspaper Newport Daily Express
  - (K)Solid Waste Coordinator Gaston Bathalon
  - (L) Tree Warden Mark Sanville

- (M) Weigher of Coal Robert Langlands
- (N) Inspector of lumber, shingles and wood Gary Taylor
- (O)Pound keeper Gary Taylor
- (P) Fence viewers Robert Langlands, Gary Taylor and Mark Sanville
- 5. A motion was made by Robert to adopt the Rules of Procedures for 2017.
- 6. Minutes of the February 20, 2017 meeting were approved by Mark.
- 7. Minutes to the Annual Meeting on March 7, 2017 were approved by Robert
- 8. Eight excess weight permits were signed by Robert.
- 9. A motion was made by Gary to approve the annual coin drops from the Disabled American Veterans.
- 10. A motion was made by Robert to approve the annual Tax Mapping Contract with CAI Technologies.
- 11. All orders were signed.
- 12. The following 2017 liquor applications were approved.
  - a) Troy General Store
  - b) Boutin's Mini Mart
  - c) Dollar General
- 13. The meeting adjourned at 8:22 pm.